# Newsletter - 10 October 2025





#### **Message from the Headteacher**

#### **Dear Parents/Carers**

Thank you to everyone who attended Pupil Progress Meetings (Parents' Evening) this week, we have received many positive comments, from parents, about how well it ran. We look forward to seeing parents at the second Pupil Progress evening next week.

National Spain Day is on 12<sup>th</sup> October, the date marks the arrival of Christopher Columbus in the Americas in 1492, a significant event which changed the course of history. It was lovely, in assembly this morning, to learn facts about Spain and countries which speak Spanish. Our keen linguists in Year 6 prepared a presentation with interesting facts and they also sang a spanish song. All children will complete activities, today, related to Spain, in celebration of their national day. Please ask your children what they have learnt about Spain.

As you can see below, our older children have been taking part in weekly cross country competitions at local schools. Next week we are hosting the cross country run, we look forward to seeing our children competing.

Children in Year 1 and Reception enjoyed an afternoon of Forest Schools this week. They were excited to complete a nature hunt, looking for bugs and leaves. They also learned how to put pegs in the ground, in preparation for making shelters in the future.

I hope you all have a good weekend

Best wishes

Sally Inskip-Ward







## **Lunch menu**

w/c 13 October:

week 2

# **Monday 13th October**

Photo order deadline



#### **Newcastle cross country competition**



<u>St Luke's Primary School:</u> Well done to everyone who took part. A special mention to Sam for achieving 6<sup>th</sup> place in the Year 5 boy's race and Matthew also achieving 6<sup>th</sup> place in the Year 6 boy's race. Thank you to all the parents and carers who supported this event.

<u>Silverdale Primary School:</u> A special mention to Toni-Leigh and Cherish-Louise at Silverdale Primary School competition for working on their running technique.

# Non-uniform day – Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> October

Fundraiser to renew the school huts in the playground area

Please donate £1 on Parent Pay if your child would like to take part



### Harvest parcels

Thank you to everyone who donated. Year 6 distributed the harvest parcels to the community and it was lovely to see residents thankfully welcoming these. Special thank you to Zoe Richards and Ruth Fish for making this possible.

# Anti-bullying week

**Monday 10 November** 





Nativity plays (2 p.m)

Wed 3 Dec: Y2/3/4

Thurs 11 Dec: Rec & Y1

Thursday 18 December 1.15 p.m.

Church Christmas Carol Service (Reception – Year 6)

All welcome to attend